
 

   

Newsletter 3 of term 1 2023 

From the Principal’s desk: Term one is almost over and we look forward to a busy term 2 when 

school reopens on April 12th 2023. I would like to wish all of you a safe and happy 1st term break.  

The main news item relates to a highly concerning issue regarding the vandalism of our brand-new 

bathrooms. We have discussed the proper use of the school bathrooms during all of our assemblies in 

term one. Our boys’ bathrooms in particular, are a problem. We recently had to repair two broken toilet 

seats in the Grade 1 and 2 bathrooms and a door in the grade 4 -7 boy’s bathroom.  

The learners who were found guilty of vandalising the bathrooms have been dealt with, however, I want 

to urge parents to discuss the seriousness of this matter with you children and to encourage them to 

report any such cases immediately to their class teacher. I still further want our learners to speak up and 

to “not turn a blind eye” to this unacceptable and deviant behaviour.  Let us take care of and be proud of 

our school!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With regards to social media, I thought it would be interesting to share some 

information which we recently discussed at our Grade 7 online parents’ meeting. Did 

you know that the time of the week that is most problematic for schools (children and 

staff dealing with issues) is a Monday morning? The reason is that this is the time 

when all of the ‘online issues’ from the weekend come into the school. The role of 

parents here is obviously vital. Please be vigilant when it comes to the use of social 

media. Social media includes WhatsApp, Instagram, Facebook, Twitter and 

inappropriate internet sites - Be aware of what your child downloads, who they chat to on these 

platforms and what media/games they view/play. Strictly monitor their conversations and activities and 

use the parental controls available on the apps to ensure that they only access age-appropriate content.  

“The greatest gifts you can give your children are the roots of responsibility and the wings of 

independence.” – Denis Waitley 



 

World Maths Day- IPS Maths Department  

All our learners participated in the World Maths Day challenge during last week. The mini - amazing 
race challenged the learners to solve mathematical questions as they raced against one another to 
complete the questions!  Learning Maths was so much FUN! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
From the Sports Desk:  As we bid farewell to our summer sports, we look back fondly on another 
successful term of cricket, tennis and swimming. This year, for the first time, we were able to use the 
Irene Oval - an additional venue for our cricket teams. The use of the oval was to expose our learners to 
a larger field and ultimately a different setting to further develop their cricketing skills.  

Much fun was also had by our swimmers throughout term 1. We participated in the interschools 
swimming gala on the 9th March 2023.  Irene Primary School girls team obtained 367 points whilst the 
boys team achieved 299 points. We attained 666 points and achieved 8th position out of 10 schools 
which competed.  Well, done to all our swimmers for their good spirit and always doing their best!  

Special thanks to all our swimming, cricket and tennis coaches and staff involved with these codes of 
sport this term! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 2 Sport: Soccer and Netball: We look forward to a successful term 2 as we welcome back boys’ 

soccer and girls’ netball fixtures for the first time since 2019.  Furthermore, the long-awaited Irene 

Soccer Tournament will return this year and we look forward to all our parents’ support! 

 

 

 



 

Staff News: Irene Primary welcomes new staff members joining us from April 2023. 

 

 
My name is Nandipha Sibanda. I will join the Grade 3 team whilst Ms Du Toit is 
away on Maternity leave. I obtained my Bachelor of Education Degree (FP) 
from the University of South Africa (UNISA). In my free time I enjoy reading and 
travelling. 

 

 

 

My name is Craig Lane and I will be taking the position of the Head of Sport at 
Irene Primary School. I am a passionate sport person with a love for rugby. I 
have experience as a former provincial rugby player (Sharks Academy U19 and 
Bulls Academy U21).  
I have a passion for coaching and I obtained a Diploma in Sports Development 
and Management as well as a PGCE with EMS and LO as my specialist 
subjects. My free time is spent watching or playing sports or off-road outings 
along with my family and friends.    
 
 

 

 
 
I am Nadia Oosthuizen. I completed my teaching degree (B.Ed. Foundation 
phase degree) from the North West University and I am currently busy with my 
honour’s degree. I have grade 2 teaching experience and look forward to 
joining the grade 2 team, whilst Mrs Aylward is away on Maternity leave.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Resignations:  

Mr. Sannasi, our Head of Sport will be resigned as of the end of March 
2023. Mr Sannasi begins a new venture in college sport after spending 
four years at IPS. We would like to thank Mr. Sannasi for his commitment, 
and dedicated service to Irene Primary school. We trust that this new 
endeavour will be an exciting and rewarding experience.  

 



 

 

Stork News 

Congratulations to Mrs. Aylward and Mrs Du Toit. We wish them both love and abundance with the arrival 

of their baby girls.  Both ladies will return from maternity leave in July and August respectively.  

 

 

 

 

Photo release: 

IPS may take photographs of the learners at our school. We use these images as part of our marketing 

and communication strategy. We will also use them on our digital platforms. If we use photographs of 

individual learners, we will not use the name of that child in the accompanying text or photo caption 

unless if it is to announce an achievement. 

IPS may also sometimes be visited by the media who will take photographs or film footage of school 

events. Learners may appear in these images, which will sometimes be published in local or national 

newspapers, or on approved websites. 

We request permission to publish the images in print and/or electronically for any school-related content. 

Should you not grant permission, kindly send us an email stating that your child/children’s images 

may not be used. Please include your child’s full name and class. Contact: 

communications@ireneprimary.co.za 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ School  closes at 

10:00am on 24 March.  

¶ Reports will be 

handed out on Friday 

24 March 2023.  

¶ School reopens on 

Wednesday 12 th April 

2023. 
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